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FIRST UNITED METHODIST CHURCH OF BELLA VISTA 

The Good News 

Saturday 
December 11 

& Sunday  
December 12 

 

Join us for the 
World Premiere of a 
new Jazz Christmas 

Cantata 
” We Have Seen 

Him”  
written by Dan 

Knight. 
 

Benefit Concert 
Saturday night 

at 7:30 p.m. 
Second Presentation 

10:45 a.m. 
Service 

 

FROM THE PASTOR’S PENFROM THE PASTOR’S PENFROM THE PASTOR’S PENFROM THE PASTOR’S PEN    
 
     November and December are upon us  along with all the  

joys, stress, confusion, longings and sometime loneliness.   How can we 
“keep Christmas” at all stages of our lives?    Many people celebrate 
Christmas, even if they do not celebrate Christ.  The deep living that 
should come from Christmas may differentiate a Christian Christmas from 
a secular Christmas. 
 

I am writing this in November because Advent starts the last weekend in 
November. 
 

I have a challenge for you: 
 Name 3 things you /your family should do differently this Advent 
season, substituting things that bring renewed hope and faith, rather than 
depleting energy and bank accounts.  Work with friends to identify the 
substitutions.  Chances are, friends may remember even better from past 
years what was exhausting.  Together, encourage one another to press 
on toward the goal. 
 
For example: “Instead of spending all day Saturday shopping for the 
perfect gift, I will spend Saturday morning having coffee and devotion with 
someone for whom I’ve not made time lately.” 
 

Or, “ I will spend time with my children to help them develop a common 
wish list.”  By promoting a common wish list, children will be encouraged 
to negotiate with one another in individual desires, spend time together 
and share their gifts. 
 

Make an Advent wreath for the home.  I/we will read a daily meditation 
and light the candle.  It just so happens we are having a “making-an-
Advent-wreath” night: Wednesday November 17 at 6:30 p.m. in Becker 
Hall.  Please call the church for reservations. 
 

Let’s not forget Thanksgiving, but let us truly set the stage to “Keep 
Christmas”  this year!!  

Pastor Sara 

The Annual Charge Conference comes early this year: Sun. November 7 
at 3 p.m. in First United Methodist Church in Bentonville. 
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Another annual trip to the corn maze is done! What an 
amazing time for everyone, the tall and the small. We 
answered some tough questions in the corn maze and 
reaffirmed  that God is ALWAYS the correct choice. We 
spent amazing fellowship time getting to know each 
other and making new friends. I am already looking 
forward to the trip again next year!  
 
 
 
We had our first 5th and 6th grade club meeting! They 
will be meeting the 1st Friday of each month from 6:00 
p.m. to 8:00 p.m. in room 23. (We still need a name for 
this club so if you have any ideas email them to me at  cjdrish@gmail.com) It was very nice to have 3 
girls and 3 boys. I think that these boys and girls are really going to learn a lot about God, social issues, 
and maybe even about themselves. They are going to be facing some new issues in school and I pray 
that God will be so overwhelmingly in their hearts that He can shine through as they make difficult 
choices. 
 

 
 
We will be starting another wonderful family tradition this 
year. We will be meeting on Wednesday November 17 at 
6:30 p.m. to make Advent Wreaths. These wreaths will be an 
amazing addition to your home for the advent season. This is 
open to everyone who wants to participate! Because we need 
to pre-order the candle holders and candles we will need you 
to pre-register no later than November 1. There is a $10.00 
fee to cover the cost of the supplies that can be paid either 
when registering or on the day of the class. 
 
 
 
 

 
Be on the lookout for the Christmas play practice information that will be coming out very soon. Jessica 
and Jon have been looking for a great program for our kids! The program will be held on December 19 
at 3:30 p.m. in Becker Hall.   
 
Until next month God bless! 
Carrie 

CHILDREN’S MINISTRY 



 

THE GOOD NEWS 

 

Page 3 November 2010 

We have had a wonderful time so far this school year.  In September, several youth attended the “See 
You at the Pole” Rally that was held at Memorial Park on September 21.  It was sponsored by Area Wide 
Youth Director Network.  I ran the giant inflatables that night.  Thank you to Jill Patterson and Kirina Kelly 
for carpooling kids over and helping chaperone the event with me.  There was free food, inflatables, a 
band from a local church, and Aaron Barbor from Exago Ministries who led the message and prayer for 
the night.  Several youth won prizes that night and Kaci was chosen to be the hostess on stage for the 
drawing of the itouch that was given away that night.  The kids LOVED the event and we all had a 
wonderful worship and fun time together. 
 
CrossWord will be having a “Frightfully Fun Night in Faith” on October 27 when we attend the Right 
Choices Corn Maze.  They are looking forward to going. 
 
Mission trip news - We are gearing up for our first fundraiser for our Mission Trip 2011.  We will be 
hosting a Christmas Parents’ Shopping Day/ Kids’ Fun Day on December 11 from 9:30 a.m. to 3:00 p.m.  
MANDATORY youth/parent meeting regarding this fundraiser/event is November 7 at 10:30 a.m. 
immediately following Sunday School. 
 
CrossWord will be sponsoring a tree in Bella Vista’s Festival of Trees this year.  Our tree will be at the 
Wall of Honor and our lighting ceremony will be on Sunday December 5.  Please plan to come and 
support them that day. 
 
Hope you have a blessed month! 
Danette 

CROSSWORDS YOUTH 

CHRISTMAS PARENTS’ SHOPPING DAY/ KIDS’ FUN DAY 
Saturday December 11  — 9:30 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. 

Ages 2-11 
$12 per child or $30 for family 

 

Ornament making  Cookie decorating   Christmas flicks 
Reindeer games  Christmas pictures   Experiencing the Polar Express 

The Nativity Story 
Emceed by 4 of Santa’s elves : 

Buddy the Elf - Santa’s best elf for raising Christmas spirit. 
Sugarplum Mary - Head of the Sweet Treats.  

She is an assistant to Mrs. Claus and helps her in the kitchen. 
Anna Snowball – Keeper of the Naughty and Nice List 

Minty Mistletoe – Head North Pole decorator 
 

Registration Deadline is Sunday December 5.  Contact Danette Baker – Director of Youth Ministries  
fumcbvcrossword@cox.net  or register at www.bv1stkids@blogspot.com /  
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At the September UMW Luncheon, Deloris Sernett presented a Special 

Mission Recognition pin to Tibbie Fitch on behalf of our local unit in 

recognition of her service to United Methodist Women over 

the years.  Other recipients unable to be present were Cheryl 

Campbell, Suzanne Shoemaker and Barbara Jenner.  

Officers for 2011 were elected and will be installed at the 

December 1 luncheon.  They are: 

 

 President   Marlene Clapp 

 Vice President   Carmen Heck 

 Associate VP   Sue Nebrig 

 Secretary   Jean Justice 

 Associate Sec. & Publicity Shirley Haufe 

 Treasurer   Elaine Detlefsen 

 Associate Treasurer  Jean Justice 

 Historian   Maryann Johnson 

 Spiritual Growth  Mary Carkeek, Lynn Prueitt 

 Education & Interpretation Maxine Bender 

 Social Action   Karen Roenfeld, Janice Smith 

 Program Resources  Juanita Dittmer, Deborah Saalfeld 

 Nominating Chair  Frances Temple 

 Nominating Committee Judy Ireland, Sue Nebrig, 

  Janet Boblenz, Mona Johnson, Bette Cummings,  

  Dorothea Hodgin, Sandy Fitch, Barb Jenner,  

  Aggie Danenhauer, Florence Hill, Margie Bowen,  

  Ruth Ireland 

 Rummage Sale   Cheryl Campbell, Verna Bottjen 

 Bazaar Workshops  Verna Bottjen, Judy Bilyeu 

  

Leadership for the 2011 Fall Bazaar is still needed.  If you are 

interested in this exciting opportunity, contact Judy Bilyeu. 

 

                                                     The United Methodist Women of First UMC—Bella Vista —  
wish to thank everyone who has supported our efforts this year 
to raise money for mission projects.  Whether you contributed                                                                   

            money or bazaar items to sell, helped with any of our events 
through the year, or came to shop — we thank you.  Because of your generosity, we 
will be able to provide much needed financial support for charities serving women, 
children and youth in need in Northwest Arkansas. 

UMW HONORED 

AT NW DISTRICT 

ANNUAL  

MEETING  
 

Rev. Doris 

Schlessman was the 

keynote speaker at 

the October 9 Annual 

Meeting of the 

Northwest District 

UMW in Eureka 

Springs.  Twelve 

members of our local 

unit attended the 

event.  We received 

the following special 

recognitions. 

 

Five Star Unit 

Five Star Women (4) 

Diamond Mission  

    Today Jewel Unit 

Reading Program 

     Participation (33) 

Charter for Racial 

     Justice Club 

 

Also, Dixie Young 

was installed as 

district president and 

Janice Smith as Vice 

President for the 

coming term. 



 

EDUCATION 
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UMM 

CONGREGATIONAL CARE 

We were unable to honor members of the City's Police 
and Fire Department at our October dinner meeting 
because the Police Department was busy with traffic 
control at the Craft Festival.  They have assured us 
they will be there at our next regular dinner meeting 
on November 10.  Papa Mike will be serving Baked 
Ham and sliced pineapple as our entree.  Circle the 
date on your calendar and be sure to make a 
reservation when the call comes through the Phone 
Tree - probably November 3. 

 
CONGREGATIONAL CARE 

HEALTH & WELLNESS 
 

         NORTHWEST HEALTH SYSTEM  
            Senior Circle - Lunch & Learn 

Tuesday, November 16, 2010 
12 noon - 1:00 p.m. 

"Making Healthy Choices 
During the Holidays" 

            
RN Beth Finch will discuss how to make 
healthy choices that will be good for all of us, 
especially during holidays when there is much 
food, less exercise & sometimes greater 
stress.  She will also include an update on 
diabetes.  Lunch will be provided.  No charge 
to attend, but you must RSVP to attend by 
calling 800-734-2024.    

Location:  United Lutheran Church,  
100 Cooper Rd.  Bella Vista. 

WOW Wednesday Update 
 
It appears that our WOW Wednesday efforts are 
finally succeeding!  After a sluggish start, the 
“Wednesday Night Alive!” program is now doing 
better than expected.  In fact, the “One-Time 
Program” format seems to be quite popular.  Each 
session seems to be drawing more and more 
people, so many in fact that we’ve had to go to a 
larger room than initially planned.  We’ve met in 
the Chapel, Becker Hall, and even the Sanctuary.  
And we still have some exciting programs left on 
the Fall Schedule.  If you want to get in on the 
fun, and educational experiences, please check 
with the Office on upcoming Programs so that you 
can sign up for one that interests you. 
Also, there is still time to get into one of the 
ongoing classes.  Please sign up for any of the 
classes in the Office now!!  

“Wednesday Night Alive” 

Wednesday 6:30—8:00 pm   

(Room 6) 
 Choose the one-time topics that interest 

you and register at least one week before, 

so we can schedule rooms.  

No books required.  
  

11/3 -  Check Out The Library 
  Joni Stine, B.V. Librarian 
11/10 - Beginner/ Greeting Cards 
  Gladys Jutte  
11/17 -  Identity Theft 
  Police Chief Ken Farmer  

to raise money for mission projects.  Whether you contributed                                                                                                                                                                                  
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BAZAAR FOLLOW-UP 
A heart felt THANK YOU to each and every one of 
You, who helped make our Bazaar, a huge 
success. 
 

 
Thank You to all of the Women who worked to 
please our customers and make our sales what 
they were. The people in our Church are so willing 
and giving of themselves, All of you are so special 
in your own way! 
 

 Thank you to the Methodist Men who volunteered 
their time and energy to move EVERYTHING not 
once but twice. We could not have done it without 
you. 
 

Thanks to the Men who parked cars for our 
customers, we appreciate your time and standing 
outside! 
 

Another special THANK YOU to all of the kitchen 
help who worked for days to get the food ready. 
Last but not least, Thank You, to the faithful 
Lunchroom workers who set up, picked up, and 
cleaned up after all of us! 
 

It truly is an honor to serve with all of you, who 
give so much of yourselves to help others! 
Thank You again, 

Gladys Jutte and Pat JenkinsGladys Jutte and Pat JenkinsGladys Jutte and Pat JenkinsGladys Jutte and Pat Jenkins    
 

Thank you to all the women and men who 
worked so hard in the dining room at the 
UMW Bazaar.  You are all greatly appreciated.    
Angie Rader & Diane Verville  Angie Rader & Diane Verville  Angie Rader & Diane Verville  Angie Rader & Diane Verville      

UMM FALL PANCAKE DAY  
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CALENDAR 
Check this page for non-routine meetings 
and activities.  Check the bulletin and the  

website  (www.lovelearnlead.com) 
for a complete list of meetings and activities.   

NOVEMBER 
 

1   Church Council at 6:30 p.m. in the Chapel 
 

2 Board of Directors’ Mtg. at 4:15 p.m. in Rm.6 
 

3     Guest Follow-up Mtg. at 10 a.m. in Room 6 
 

3  S.A.L.T. at 7 p.m. in Room 5 
 

7  Combined Charge Conference at 3 p.m. at  
 FUMC in Bentonville 
 

7  Play Practice for Children’s Christmas Play in  
 Becker Hall at 3 p.m. 
 

8 Alzheimer’s Support Group in Rm. 6 at 9 a.m. 
 

8  Abrams S. G. at 5:30 p.m. in Becker Hall 
 

9  Care & Share Van  - all day 
 

9 Steward Meeting at 2 p.m. in Room 6 
 

9  Agape S. G. at 5:30 in the Chapel 
 

9  Metfield Methodist’s Game Night at 7 p.m. 
 in Becker Hall 
 

10  Member Meeting at 9 a.m. in Room 6 
 

10  Missions Meeting at 9:30 a.m. in Room 23 
 

10 UMW Board Meeting 9:30 a.m. in Room 23 
 

10 UMM Dinner at 6:30 p.m. in Becker Hall 
 

14  Consecration Sunday and Celebration of  
 Veterans’ Day 
 

15  “Caring for the Caregiver” 10:30 a.m. in  
 Becker Hall 
 

15 Church Council at 6:30 p.m. in the Chapel 
 

17  S.A.L.T. at 7:00 p.m. in Room 5 
 

20  Angel Food Distribution at 9 a.m. in Becker 
 Hall 

 

21  Pak-A-Sak Sunday  
 

21  Barbara Mashburn Scholarship Fund Jazz 
 Concert at 3 p.m. in Becker Hall 
 

22 Alzheimer’s Support Group at 9 a.m. in Rm. 6 
 

25  Thanksgiving Meal at 11:30 a.m. in Becker  
 Hall 

 

CIRCLE MEETINGS 
Charity         Tuesday. Nov. 9, 2010  9:00 a.m.  
Chapel    Program to be announced 
 
Hope            Thursday Nov. 11    1:00 p.m.  
Chapel                       Marion Korns  &  
   Angel Food Ministry 
 

Martha         Monday Nov.15, 2010 - 9:00 a.m.  
Chapel         World Thank Offering &  
   Helping Shoebox Ministry 
 
Naomi    Tuesday Nov. 16, 2010  1:30 p.m. 
Chapel           World Thank Offering; Bella  
       Vista’s Veteran’s Honor 
Guard             
 
Sarah    Tuesday Nov. 9, 2010  1:00 p.m. 
Chapel               World Thank Offering   
 
Evening   Thursday Nov. 18, 2010 -  6:30 p.m. 
Chapel        Attitude Is Your Paintbrush 

 
Metfield Methodist Shepherd Group will meet 
the evening of November 9 in Becker Hall for GAME 
NIGHT.  At 6:00 p.m. Bean Soup with cornbread 
will be served. Members are asked to bring snacks 
for game time. If you have a new game you would 
like us to try, bring that also. 

   John Justice was honored 
   by Bella Vista Television 
as   as Outstanding Citizen of 
the Month for September 2010 for his 
volunteer efforts in support of Habitat for 
Humanity and the AARP Recycling Center.  
Here he is shown presenting a check from his 
sales of "retrieved and retrained" golf balls to 
Benton County Habitat for Humanity Assistant 
Director Deborah Stock.  He has contributed 
over $1,100 to Habitat so far. 

CONGRATULATIONS! 
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MISSIONS 

MISSION OF THE MONTH 
 

Havenwood helps 
support women by 
assisting them in 
giving their 
children the best 
opportunities 

possible and preparing them for becoming caring, 
functional, compassionate and productive citizens.  You 
can help make this possible by supporting this 
program, which provides low-income housing including 
utilities, help with supplies and toiletries, counseling 
and case management designed to assist women in 
meeting their goals. 
 
These goals might be as critical as earning GED’s, 
getting a driver’s license, learning to apply for a job, 
managing finances, getting medical needs for 
themselves and their children taken care of, providing 
for appropriate day care, learning parenting and how to 
provide structure and appropriate discipline; all basic 
needs that we take for granted.  But for these families, 
it often starts here.  We get them when they’re down 
and often homeless, with small children in their care, 
often with no family or support of any other kind.  And 
we help them get on their feet and walking toward 
self-sufficiency.   Havenwood is your opportunity to 
participate in children’s lives right here in your own 
community, and enrich not only their lives, but the 
likelihood of making our community richer through 
making families more self-sufficient. 

Garland Spurgin Angel Food 
Ministry 

 Don’t forget that Holiday boxes are available as 
well as the regular menu items. 
   November order deadline is Thurs. Nov. 11  
     with distribution on Saturday November 20.   
  

 Anyone who places an order in October and 
November is entered into a drawing to receive 
the Thanksgiving Box to be delivered at the 
regular distribution.   

 

 The Church Angel program continues to assist 
four to five families each month due to  
the generosity of our members.  Any donation 
toward a unit of food is acceptable. We request 
help in identifying those who need the assistance 
of food. 
 

 

For info contact: Marion Korns at 855-3302,  
426-5241 or plantdoc@cox.net or Trudy Baird at 
876-2112     
 

Everyone who makes an Angel Food order in 
November will automatically be entered into a 
drawing to receive a Thanksgiving Box valued 
at $36 to be distributed at the regular distribution 
on November 20.  
 

Each month’s order entitles you to one entry.  No 
sign up necessary.  Winner will be notified by 
Sunday November 14. 

Pak A Sak 
Our collection of food for 
November 14 will be delivered to 
Oasis Food Bank in Bella 
Vista.  They are in need of all types 
of non perishable food items.  This 
food bank is helping many families 
in Bella Vista who are having a 
difficult time making ends meet in this economy. 

Angel Tree 
 
We will again this year be helping 
to make Christmas brighter by  
taking names from the Angel Tree 
and filling some requests made by 
a needy child or adult.  The tree 
will be just outside Becker Hall 
during the month of November.  
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Goat Bank 
 
The Goat Bank will be in 
Becker Hall in November.  
The goal is to fill the bank twice so we can 
purchase two pigs from Heifer 
International.  Somewhere in the world a family 
will receive the pigs and be trained to raise them 
and have little piglets.  Two new piglets will then 
go to another family so they can continue to 
benefit from our gift.  That is the wonderful truth 
about the animals from Heifer International.  They 
are a gift that truly keeps on giving.  Please bring 
your quarters and help fill the bank.  God will 
bless each gift and each giver. 
 

VOLUNTEERS IN MISSION 
 
The United Methodist Church is at the forefront of providing care, sustenance and nurturing for people in 
need everywhere in the world.   The Arkansas Conference of the United Methodist Church is very active in 
its Volunteers-In-Mission (VIM) Program providing volunteer teams led by trained individuals anywhere in 
the state, region, nationally, and internationally whenever disaster strikes. Putting our faith into action is 
at the very heart of our Christian calling.  Through VIM, every person in the church has the opportunity to 
serve and live their lives more faithfully.  When you reach out and use what God has given you, you will 
experience a profound life-transformation.  
 

The planned Volunteers-In-Mission trip to Sager Brown UMCOR Depot in Baldwin, Louisiana the last week 
in February, 2011 is very much on track.  Initial paperwork and a cash deposit have already been 
submitted and a training session will be conducted in mid-November for those planning to go. The 14 
people currently signed up to go are Ed and Barbara Jenner, Jan Lowe, Diane Cox, Ralph and Mona 
Johnson, Darrell and Verna Bottjen, Jim and Sue Prather, Keith and Lynn Prueitt, and, just recently 
added, Dee and Suzann Wresche.  We also have two more couples who have put their names in reserve 
should openings happen; Chet and Cheryl Campbell as well as Marlene Clapp and Jerre Barron.  
 

We realize that not everyone is physically capable of handling the rigors and work demands of some of 
the mission trips.  However, everyone can be of great assistance to the VIM program by providing funds 
to offset the costs of a trip, which can be extensive.  The planned trip to Sager-Brown will cost each 
individual $205, not including travel costs, and all expect to pay that; however, donations received to 
offset those costs would be greatly appreciated.  There is an account maintained by the FUMC Bella Vista 
Finance Office for VIM needs.  If you wish to participate, please make out checks to Bella Vista FUMC with 
“VIM” written in the lower left hand corner. 

BRIGHT IDEA  
The Pak a Sak program has made a 
special effort each year to provide ten 
to twelve Thanksgiving Dinners for 
families in the Baker Elementary School 
and an equal number of hams for the Gravette 
Grade School Christmas food drive.  We have also 
been able to buy food gift cards for the residential 
facilities to provide special food items for their 
Christmas celebrations.  
  
The funds for this project have come from 
members who, instead of bringing non-perishable 
food items monthly, give money for the purchase 
of food items.   A cash contribution toward this 
special project can be made to the church – just 
note Pak-A-Sak in the memo section of your check.  

 

At this time of year let us share our 
THANKSGIVING BLESSINGS  

with those in our community who are in need.    
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LIBRARY NEWS: 
If you drop off a package in the library for 
someone, please put their name on the package 
and give them a call so they will pick it up.  
Sometimes our counter gets so cluttered we have 
trouble finding a spot to do library business.  Every 
book donation to the library must be approved by 
the library  book selection team.  Books that are not 
selected will be returned to the donor or saved to 
be used at our book sale.  Be sure to include a note 
if you want it returned.  We appreciate all donations 
but not all books are able to be placed in the 
library.  
Thank you.  The Library Board 
 
CHURCH LIBRARY VOLUNTEERS: 
 

If you are on the Church Library Board, please stop 
in the Library and sign up to work there on Sunday 
mornings.  The calendar is on the desk. 
Thanks. Marilyn 
 

THE BOOK NOOK 
ALL BOOKS WERE DONATED THIS MONTH.  THANK 

YOU. 
 

NON-FICTION: 
STRONG WAS HER FAITH by J. Ellsworth Kalas 
(225.9) Several women of great faith who were 
crucial, in ways both obvious and understated, to 
the story of the New Testament. 
HOW TO START AND SUSTAIN A FAITH-
BASED YOUNG GROUP by John Schroeder 
(259.25) 
People helping people grow in faith is the ministry 
of the young adult group. 
PRAY THE PRICE by Dr. Terry Teykl (298) 
A call to United Methodists, not just to prayer, but 
to dynamic, radical dependence on God. 
THE PRESENCE BASED CHURCH by Dr. Terry 
Teykl (298) While other churches are seeking more 
people, the Presence based church is seeking more 
God. 
PREYED ON OR PRAYED FOR by Dr. Terry Teykl 
(298) The more people in your church who are 
praying for your pastor, the fewer will be left to join 

the firing squad. 
 
ACTS 29 by Dr. Terry Teykl (298) This prayer 
journey equips you to set the stage for the Holy 
Spirit to work dramatically in your community just 
as He did following Pentecost. 
HOW TO WIN A COSMIC WAR by Reza Aslan 
(320.5)This is an in-depth study of the ideology 
fueling al-Qaida, the Taliban, and like-minded 
militants throughout the Muslim world, and an 
exploration of religious violence in Judaism, 
Christianity and Islam. 
UNPLUG THE CHRISTMAS MACHINE by Jo 
Robinson (394.2) A complete guide to putting love 
and warmth back into the season. 
GREETINGS FROM AFGHANISTAN by Benjamin 
Tupper (818) This book offers a unique and 
compelling firsthand view of the Afghan people, 
their culture, and a battle for survival that began 
long before the Americans arrived. 
CHASING THE WHITE DOG by Max Watman 
(818) 
Journalist Max Watman traces the historical roots 
and contemporary story of hooch. 
 

PUZZLE:  GARDEN GLORY   550 PIECES 
 

FICTION: 
FORT WORTH by Leonard Sanders — Fort Worth’s 
post is presented with conscientious, if not 
complete, accuracy in the historical story. 
IN THE BEGINNING by Chaim Potok — A story 
that reverberates with the tumults and joys of 
Jewish family life from the last days of the innocent 
1920’s through the gathering shadows of the 
Depression, World War II, and the Holocaust. 
OXYGEN by Carol Cassella - Dr. Marie Heaton is an 
anesthesiologist at the height of her profession.  
But a child’s death on the operating table forces 
Marie to explain the nightmarish disaster and face 
the resulting malpractice suit. 
A SIMPLE ACT OF KINDNESS by Pam Hanson 
Come live, love, pray and hope with these amazing 
nurses as they face life-and-death challenges.  Book 
5 in the Guideposts Series “Stories from Hope 

LIBRARY 
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THANK YOU   

Pizza winners for 

Methodist Men’s Golf  
for September from Methodist Men's Golf 

 

 Monday Winners 
 Verle Shoemaker, Rod Alford 

 

 Thursday Winners 
 Jim Prather, Darrell Bottjen, Mark Krysl 

 

Closest to the Hole:  
United Methodist Men Golf  

Sponsored by Papa Murphy’s 

MISCELLANEOUS 

CPR and Defibrillator Training 

 

CPR and Defibrillator training will be 
offered in the fall. Classes will be taught 
by the Bella Vista Fire Department. Each 
class will last between 2 1/2  to 4 hours. 
Training is free and open to the entire 
congregation. Please contact Barb at the 
church office and let her know if a morning, 
afternoon or evening session is best for you. 
Ushers and Greeters are especially 
encouraged to attend a class for training!  

MISSING BUT NOT LOST 
     We have several table clothes that are 

missing.  We feel they are just visiting 
members homes and need to make their 
way back to the Church.  Please look around 
your home and see if they might be visiting 
you.  We are especially short on the round 
ones.  Thank you for finding them and 
returning them the Chapel closet. 

I would like to thank all of you that sent cards, 
cooked meals, and made phone calls after my hospital 
stay.  Thank you so much, I am thankful for a 
caring Church family.                  Dixie YoungDixie YoungDixie YoungDixie Young    
 
The Church's Music Department wants to offer a 
rousing "Thank You" to everyone who helped to 
make "Music Appreciation Sunday" so special for 
us.  The worship services were very meaningful as 
we, together with the pastor and those in attendance, 
renewed our pledge to minister to the congregation 
through our music.  All of us are fortunate and 
extremely grateful to be associated with a church that 
is so "Care-full" of its musicians.  
 
 We would like to offer special thanks to Sandy Fitch 
and her helpers for the wonderful brunch that they 
prepared and served to us on "Music Appreciation" 
Sunday.  Musicians, like the proverbial armies, are 
well-known to "Travel on their stomachs," and I might 
add that "Well fed is well sung." 
 
 On behalf of all of the church's musicians, thank you 
for your appreciation of our efforts.    Larry ZehringLarry ZehringLarry ZehringLarry Zehring    
 
I want to thank all of you for all the prayers and 
concerns during my stay in the hospital, especially for 
the visits from Rev. Sara and Jan Lowe.  
  
I want also to thank you for the prayer shawl which 
Rev. Shoemaker brought to the hospital for me.  It’s 
so warm and comforting.  
 

I will miss you all as I make my new home in Ohio.  
You’ve been a part of me for so long - I’ll never forget 
you.  I’ll think of you all often with love.  

Vera M. JondleVera M. JondleVera M. JondleVera M. Jondle    

ATTENTION VETERANS! 
FUMCBV is hosting a special Veterans Day 
Celebration on Sunday November 14. Please 
send us pictures of yourself in your uniform so 
they can be include in a video presentation. We 

want to recognize YOU! 
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We’re Here to Serve You 
 

 

 

Senior Pastor - Rev. Sara Bainbridge 
Associate Pastor - Rev. Verle Shoemaker 
Associate Pastor - Rev. Lee Myane 

Asst. to Sr. Pastor & Dir. of Lay Ministries - Jan Lowe 
Director of Children’s Ministry - Carrie Drish 
Director of Youth Ministry - Danette Baker 

Dir. of Music Ministries - Dr. Lawrence Zehring 
Director of Media Ministries - Troy Jorgensen 

Handbell Director - Dawn Thompson 
Organist/Pianist - Roiselle Grim 

Praise Team Leader - Shannon Wicker 
Worship Leader - Garrett Greer 
Financial Secretary - Marge Smith 

Treasurer - Amy Gilmore 
Church Secretary - Barb Mauthe 
Phone: (479) 855-1158 

Fax: (479) 855-0850 

www.LoveLearnLead.com 
 

 

To the Home of …  

RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED 

First United Methodist Church Of Bella Vista  

20 Boyce Drive, Bella Vista, AR 72715 

Celebrate Thanksgiving With Friends 
    

Thanksgiving Day meal to be served in Becker Hall from 11:30 till 1:30 p. m.  Thanksgiving Day meal to be served in Becker Hall from 11:30 till 1:30 p. m.  Thanksgiving Day meal to be served in Becker Hall from 11:30 till 1:30 p. m.  Thanksgiving Day meal to be served in Becker Hall from 11:30 till 1:30 p. m.      
    

You will enjoy a traditional menu:You will enjoy a traditional menu:You will enjoy a traditional menu:You will enjoy a traditional menu:    
    

Relish Tray, Salad, Rolls 
Turkey and Pastor Sara’s Cornbread Dressing 

Sweet Potato Casserole, Mashed Potatoes and Gravy 
Vegetables 

Assorted Desserts (Sugar free too!) 
Coffee and Tea 

    

Adults  $11,  Youth $6,  Children under  5 eat free.  Adults  $11,  Youth $6,  Children under  5 eat free.  Adults  $11,  Youth $6,  Children under  5 eat free.  Adults  $11,  Youth $6,  Children under  5 eat free.      
    

To make your meal reservation,  please stop by the church office by November 20.   To make your meal reservation,  please stop by the church office by November 20.   To make your meal reservation,  please stop by the church office by November 20.   To make your meal reservation,  please stop by the church office by November 20.       
 

After the food is purchased, 100% of the proceeds will be given to World Mission After the food is purchased, 100% of the proceeds will be given to World Mission After the food is purchased, 100% of the proceeds will be given to World Mission After the food is purchased, 100% of the proceeds will be given to World Mission     
to be used to help families less fortunate than us.  to be used to help families less fortunate than us.  to be used to help families less fortunate than us.  to be used to help families less fortunate than us.      


